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The past few months have been pretty quiet here in the province with many 

supers away from their courses during the winter months.  The weather has 
been very mild up until the past couple weeks with frigid temperatures.  

Luckily the majority of courses around Manitoba have somewhat of a decent 

snow cover. 
Back in middle November, the MGSA held their annual conference and AGM.  

With no trade show, industry partners sponsored 2 & ½ days of great 
education for our members.   Then CGSA President, Kyle Kellgren sat in at 

our education opportunities, as well as spoke to the group and outlined a 
brief description of the redesign process and findings.  The MGSA board did 

an amazing job getting things together for the conference and lining up all 
the speakers.  Kudo’s to them and all the speakers. 

This year’s CGCMC in Toronto seemed to be a huge success from all the 
people I’ve talked to that had attended.  I’d like to thank the OGSA, Jim 

Flett, the conference committee and all the CGSA staff for all their hard work 
putting on this fantastic show this year.  Make sure to fill out the survey 

online.  Your feedback makes this conference better every year. 
I hope everyone enjoys the rest of the winter and has a great start to their 

season. 

Regards, 
Darren Kalyniuk 

Manitoba Director CGSA 
   
 


